
 

January 28, 2025 

 

Hon. Scott S. Harris  

Clerk of the Court  

Supreme Court of the United States  

1 First Street, N.E. 

Washington, DC 20543-0001 

 

Re:  Carlanda D. Meadors, et al. v. Erie County Board of Elections, et al.,  

No. 24-684 

 

Dear Mr. Harris: 

 

My law firm represents respondents in this proceeding. I write to request an 

extension of time to oppose the petition for a writ of certiorari in this matter. 

 

The current deadline is February 18, 2025, and respondents respectfully seek an 

extension of thirty days. The new deadline to file a brief in opposition to the petition 

would be Thursday, March 20, 2025. The reason for the extension is to have 

sufficient time to communicate with our clients and research and prepare a brief that 

will be helpful to this Court. Doing so would be difficult with the current deadline 

given the nature of this case, which involves government entities and individuals as 

respondents. I also have several other deadlines in other matters to attend to in the 

coming weeks. 

 

My office has communicated with counsel for the petitioners, and they consent to the 

requested extension. 

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Jason Harrow 

 

Jason Harrow 

Gerstein Harrow LLP 

Counsel for Respondents 

 

cc: Xiao Wang, Esq., counsel of record for petitioners 


